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ITEM 

 
DISCUSSION/COMMENTS 

 
ACTION/OUTCOME 

1. Agenda Check Add Steven Garcia to future agendas. Approved once 
correction is 
made. 

2. Review the Budget 
Committee Meeting 
Summary of October 
5, 2016 

The Budget Committee Meeting Summary of November 16, 2016 was 
reviewed and approved with one correction. 

 
Martin Ramey proposed a change on Item 5, Page 5 with a motion to 
strike and replace with “It is recommended to revisit the $2.5 million 
OPED Trust contribution after the actuarial report is received in the 
spring of 2017.” 
 
Martin mentioned that the Accreditation Team will be holding “dress 
rehearsals/mock interviews” at Spring Flex Day on February 24th.  
These mock interviews are anticipated to be held from 10:30 am – 1 
pm, possibly in Building 13 and 26. 
 

 
 
 
Item 5, Page 5 last 
two paragraphs to 
be striked out and 
replace with 
sentence noted. 
 
 
Kerry Martinez will 
send out an invite 
to Budget 
Committee once 
time and location 
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has been 
confirmed.  
 

3. Review 2015-16 
Adopted Budget 
Versus 2015-16 
Actuals (changes to 
fund balance and 
footnotes report is 
for reference) 

Rosa mention that this report was previously reviewed and in another 
format when the Adopted Budget was approved this past September.   
The purpose of this particular report is to review the expenditures at a 
higher level and it is good to have as a reference. 
 
The report is separated into three columns; 2015-16 Adopted Budget, 
2015-16 Actuals, and Variances, which is the difference between the two. 
 
Positive variances were due to the following: 

 Mt. SAC received more revenues than we budgeted for 

 The result of increases in apportionment, non-resident tuition, 
prior year lottery, interest from more cash, and other 
miscellaneous revenue accounts 

 Increase in Lottery rates per FTEs 

 Faculty hiring funds were received and not expensed 

 Budget for professional growth did not materialize because the 
faculty contract was just recently approved, thus delaying faculty 
from taking the necessary courses to apply for professional 
growth 

 Several phases of New Resources Allocation funding were not 
used due to the issue that projects can carry over into the 
following fiscal year before being completed. 

 As of June 2016, there were no reductions in apportionment; we 
were paid for all our FTES but the 2015-16 apportionment will be 
recalculated in February or March 2017.  Therefore, these figures 
will change. 

 CalSTRS is noted as both a revenue and expenditure.  This is a 
mandate by the Chancellor’s Office.  This is not a cash 
transaction, but is reflected on our 311 Report.  This reporting is 
not required for CalPERS. 
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 Budgeted expenditures are larger than what we actually 
expended, resulting in a positive variance.  This increases our 
fund balance. 

 Portions of the $11.6 million in Net Changes in Revenues and 
Expenditures will be carried over and re-budgeted in the 2016-17 
fiscal year. 
 

Negative variances were due to the following: 

 Not all of the information for the New Resources Allocations was 
available at the Adopted Budget in 2015-16.  This resulted in Mt. 
SAC having to use a portion of its reserves to fund the New 
Resources Allocations. 

 An additional contribution of $2 million to the STRS/PERS Trust 
was approved by the Board of Trustees 

 We spent more than what was budgeted for additional hourly 
faculty expenditures to earn the growth estimated at $4 million for 
2015-16 
 

Mike reiterated to the Committee that the STRS/PERS Trust has been 
established using the same advisors as our OPEB Trust.  It was 
approved by the Board of Trustees June 23, 2016, and the cash was 
transferred to the trust the following day. 
 
Rosa further explained that showing an expenditure as a negative, such 
as the STRS/PERS Trust, enables us to capture the true positive 
variances (i.e. we budgeted $2 million, but expended $4 million). 
 
Mark Fernandez expressed that comments on the spreadsheet truly help 
one understand each line item. 
 

4. Review 2015-16 
Adopted Budget 
Versus 2016-17 
Adopted Budget 

Rosa explained that this spreadsheet compares last year’s budget to 
this year’s budget and noted the differences. 
 

Rosa will contact 
TCS, Inc. to find 
out the 
completion dates 
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COLA for 2015-16 is already folded into the base.  There is no COLA 
increase for 2016-17. 
 
The Growth for 2015-16 becomes ongoing in 2016-17. 
 
Per P2 of June 2016, our Growth was estimated at $4 million.  We 
additionally budgeted $988,994 in the one-time section because our 
estimates showed additional FTES that could be claimed for growth.  
The final Growth for 2015-16 will be known in February or March 2017. 
 
There is an increase $75 million to the statewide base allocation to be 
utilized for operating expenses. 
 
The miscellaneous increase of $583,536 is mainly increases of 
nonresident tuition, interest, BOG fee waiver administration, and 
parking citations which are all estimates. 
 
Lottery increased the revenue budget due to an increase of 874 FTES 
and a rate increase from $140 to $144. 
 
Total ongoing expenditures has increased by $7.5 million, which is 
mainly due to an increase in salary for all employees, an increase to the 
PERS/STRS contribution, new positions, and an increase in the 
permanent and hourly faculty budget. 
 
Factoring all the above leaves us with an ongoing surplus of $24,951. 
 
The 2015-16 Growth is projected to be $988,994 for ongoing and 
onetime. 
 
Since our estimated apportionment is higher, if we have a deficit, our 
deficit will be higher. 
 

of the valuation 
report under the 
new GASB. 
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The State-mandated reimbursement statewide allocation decreased 
from $632 million to $105.5 million. 
 
Increases in one-time expenditures of $279,257 are mainly due to 
carryover budgets and positions funded with one-time funds. 
 
New Resources Allocation Phases 1 to 6 decreased as a result of the 
decrease of the one-time State-mandated reimbursement revenue funds 
from $17.3 million to $2.9 million. 
 
As mentioned previously, an additional $2 million was approved for the 
2016-17 budget for the STRS/PERS Trust contribution. 
 
We also have to budget $1.5 million for faculty hourly expenditures for 
course offerings to earn the growth for 2016-17. 
 
The difference of $9.3 million in net changes in revenues and 
expenditures is mainly the result of decreases in one-time revenues. 
 
The decrease in the fund balance is $6.4 million, actual surplus of the 
General Unrestricted Fund plus the decrease of Net Changes in 
Revenues and Expenditures of $9.3 million. 
 
We are projecting reserves over 10% as required by our Board policy. 
 
Mike reiterated that it is great that we have a Board policy of requiring 
10% reserve to keep us afloat over the years, but we don’t have any 
flexibility above this.  If we go into the reserve, we have to have a two-
year plan to pay it back.  Having this policy kept us from having layoffs 
when many other colleges did.  We were able to use that reserve and 
restore it to keep from having layoffs. 
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He also mentioned that even though Proposition 55 “tax on the rich” 
passed, we are not out of the woods yet.  In 2018 the 0.25% sales tax rate 
increase will be removed since there is no legislation for it. 
 
We are currently receiving revenues of $24 million from Proposition 30 
income and sales tax. 
 
Mike believes that as the economy flattens and we have a real problem 
with Proposition 98, it will not only be an issue for Mt. SAC, but for the 
State as a whole. 
 
Martin asked of the Growth revenue, how much of that is quantified due 
to us claiming summer growth?  The reason he is asking is because he 
is looking at future calendars and the faculty members were concerned 
of the timing when the spring session ends and the summer session 
begins.  His understanding is that if we can put 20% of instructional days 
in before June 30, you have the option of claiming summer growth 
(FTEs).  That flexibility gives us that growth. 
 
Rosa informed the Committee that we have to be extremely careful how 
we go about this because pulling summer back creates the need to 
achieve a higher number of FTES in the following fiscal year.  If the base 
FTES are not met then it will create the need to pull summer again. 
 
Mike stated we need the flexibility to compensate if we are flat at other 
times of the year in order to gain the 2% growth.  However, we don’t want 
to mess with the dates of summer session.  If we know there are FTES 
available based on what our summer enrollment is, we would want to 
use it if that difference can help us make our 2% cap.  Mike predicted 
that at the end of 2016-17, many colleges will not be able to grow. 
 
Martin explained that decisions are made by certain factors, and it would 
be beneficial to have some numbers/financial information available to 
show the benefits or consequences of going either way.  It would benefit 
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FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 
 

 March Agenda – Revisit OPEB contribution recommendation. 
 

FUTURE MEETING DATES 
 

 No meeting January – February 2017 unless critical issues arise. 

 March 8, 2017 

us to inform the Faculty of the flexibility options.  However, Rosa made 
the Committee aware that this is a very dynamic calculation for the entire 
system and is also based on the comparison of other colleges. 
 
Mark suggested that we provide four calendar suggestions/options and 
the monetary impact of each.  There was a concern about the lack of 
time between the two sessions and how this would affect Student 
Services.   Mark expressed a concern that was brought forth by the 
Classified Staff in regards to Spring and Summer sessions, Mark is 
concerned about the impact on students; three days is not enough for 
the turnaround.  This was also brought up as an issue with the Student 
Preparation and Success Council, in regards to the Fall to Winter 
transition.  Classified is having a hard time with the three-day 
turnaround.  
 
 
Mike feels we did not explain the value of flexibility very well.  The 
numbers will be estimates.  Census in the spring will give us the true 
picture. 
















